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D GENEALOGICAL AND PERSONAL MEMOIRS RELATING TO THE FAMILIES OF MID
? ? ? ? ? No sin is there in drinking of wine, for it affords All that's foretold (117) of union and love and happy cheer..113. The Angel of Death with
the Proud King and the Devout Man cccclxii.Full many a man incited me to infidelity, i. 205..? ? ? ? ? Sans fault of mine, my blood and tears he
shed and beggared me Of him I love, yet for himself gained nought thereby whate'er..? ? ? ? ? O blamer of me for the love of him who denieth his
grace, Which be the delightsome of things, but those which the people deny?.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother clviii.22. El
Hejjaj and the three Young Mem ccccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? To lovers, "What see ye?" he saith, and to hearts of stone, "What love ye," quoth he, "[if to
love me ye disdain?"].N.B.-The Roman numerals denote the volume, the Arabic the page.Then Mesrour carried her to the other end of the
sitting-chamber and bound her eyes and making her sit, stood awaiting a second commandment; whereupon quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "O
Commander of the Faithful, with thy permission, wilt thou not vouchsafe this damsel a share of thy clemency? Indeed, if thou slay her, it were
injustice." Quoth he, "What is to be done with her?" And she said, "Forbear to slay her and send for her lord. If he be as she describeth him in grace
and goodliness, she is excused, and if he be not on this wise, then slay her, and this shall be thy justification against her." (22).Khalif, El Mamoun
El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the, iii. 171..When the damsel had made an end of her song, El Abbas swooned
away and they sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, till he came to himself, when he called another damsel (now there was on her of
linen and clothes and ornaments that which beggareth description, and she was endowed with brightness and loveliness and symmetry and
perfection, such as shamed the crescent moon, and she was a Turkish girl from the land of the Greeks and her name was Hafizeh) and said to her,
"O Hafizeh, close thine eyes and tune thy lute and sing to us upon the days of separation." She answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and
taking the lute, tuned its strings and cried out from her head, (107) in a plaintive voice, and sang the following verses:.The Khalif assigned them
pensions and allowances and as for Noureddin, his father brought him those riches and his wealth waxed and his case was goodly, till he became
the richest of the folk of his time in Baghdad and left not the presence of the Commander of the Faithful night or day. Moreover, he was
vouchsafed children by Sitt el Milah, and he ceased not to live the most delightsome of lives, he and she and his father and mother, a while of time,
till Aboulhusn sickened of a sore sickness and was admitted to the mercy of God the Most High. After awhile, his mother died also and he carried
them forth and shrouded them and buried and made them expiations and nativities. (45) Then his children grew up and became like unto moons,
and he reared them in splendour and fondness, what while his wealth waxed and his case flourished. He ceased not to pay frequent visits to the
Commander of the Faithful, he and his children and his slave-girl Sitt el Milah, and they abode, he and they, in all solace of life and prosperity till
there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and extolled be the perfection of the Abiding One, the Eternal! This
is all that hath come down to us of their story..On like wise, O king," continued the young treasurer, "is it with thee. If God have written aught on
my forehead, needs must it befall me and my speech to the king shall not profit me, no, nor my adducing to him of [illustrative] instances, against
the fore-ordinance of God. So with these viziers, for all their eagerness and endeavour for my destruction, this shall not profit them; for, if God [be
minded to] save me, He will give me the victory over them.".Then said the king, "Hast thou a need we may accomplish unto thee? For indeed we
are exceeding beholden to thee for that which thou didst in the matter of Hudheifeh and his folk." And he let cast over him a mantle of Egyptian
satin, worth an hundred dinars. Moreover, he bade his treasurer give him a thousand dinars and said to him, "O youth, take this in part of that which
thou deserves! of us; and if thou prolong thy sojourn with us, we will give thee slaves and servants." El Abbas kissed the earth and said, "O king,
may grant thee abiding prosperity, I deserve not all this." Then he put his hand to his poke and pulling out two caskets of gold, in each of which
were rubies, whose value none could tell, gave them to the king, saying, "O king, God cause thy prosperity to endure, I conjure thee by that which
God hath vouchsafed thee, heal my heart by accepting these two caskets, even as I have accepted thy present." So the king accepted the two caskets
and El Abbas took his leave and went away to the bazaar..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.When the youth saw this, he
marvelled at that which his father had done and said, 'This is a sorry treasure.' Then he went forth and fell to eating and drinking with the folk, till
nothing was left him and he abode two days without tasting food, at the end of which time he took a handkerchief and selling it for two dirhems,
bought bread and milk with the price and left it on the shelf [and went out. Whilst he was gone,] a dog came and took the bread and spoiled the
milk, and when the man returned and saw this, he buffeted his face and went forth, distraught, at a venture. Presently, he met a friend of his, to
whom he discovered his case, and the other said to him, 'Art thou not ashamed to talk thus? How hast thou wasted all this wealth and now comest
telling lies and saying, "The dog hath mounted on the shelf," and talking nonsense?' And he reviled him..? ? ? ? ? A fire in mine entrails burns, than
which the fire of the hells denounced For sinners' torment less scathing is: it seeketh me to slay.."Out on thee!" exclaimed the king. "How great is
thy craft and thy talk! Tell me, what was their story." And the youth said, "O king,.All this, O my brother,' continued the merchant, 'befell because
the locust had no knowledge of the secret essence that lieth hid in apparent bodies. As for thee, O my brother, (may God requite thee with good!)
thou wast subtle in device and usedst precaution; but precaution sufficeth not against fate, and fortune fore-ordained baffleth contrivance. How
excellent is the saying of the poet! And he recited the following verses:.So he opened to me and I went out and had not gone far from the house
when I met a woman, who said to me, "Methinks a long life was fore-ordained to thee; else hadst thou not come forth of yonder house." "How so?"
asked I, and she answered, "Ask thy friend [such an one," naming thee,] "and he will acquaint thee with strange things." So, God on thee, O my
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friend, tell me what befell thee of wonders and rarities, for I have told thee what befell me.' 'O my brother,' answered I, 'I am bound by a solemn
oath.' And he said, 'O my friend, break thine oath and tell me.' Quoth I, 'Indeed, I fear the issue of this.' [But he importuned me] till I told him all,
whereat he marvelled. Then I went away from him and abode a long while, [without farther news]..? ? ? ? ? My clothes of sendal are, my veil of the
sun's light, The very handiwork of God the Lord Most High..? ? ? ? ? I rede thee vaunt thee not of praise from us, for lo! Even as a docktailed cur
thou art esteemed of me..? ? ? ? ? d. The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in Marriage to the Poor Old Man dcccxcii.? ? ? ? ? Or if to me "I'm
absent" thou sayest, "'Tis a lie," My heart replies, bewildered 'twixt doubt and certainty..So El Merouzi went away and the other turned to his wife
and said to her, 'We have gotten us great plenty of money, and yonder dog would fain take the half of it; but this shall never be, for that my mind
hath been changed against him, since I heard him solicit thee; wherefore I purpose to play him a trick and enjoy all the money; and do not thou
cross me.' ' It is well,' answered she, and he said to her, '[To-morrow] at day-peep I will feign myself dead and do thou cry out and tear thy hair,
whereupon the folk will flock to me. Then lay me out and bury me, and when the folk are gone away [from the burial-place], do thou dig down to
me and take me; and have no fear for me, for I can abide two days in the tomb [without hurt].' And she answered, 'Do what thou wilt.'.Then he
turned to the viziers and said to them, "Out on ye! What liars ye are! What excuse is left you?" "O king," answered they, "there abideth no excuse
for us and our sin hath fallen upon us and broken us in pieces. Indeed we purposed evil to this youth and it hath reverted upon us, and we plotted
mischief against him and it hath overtaken us; yea, we digged a pit for him and have fallen ourselves therein." So the king bade hoist up the viziers
upon the gibbets and crucify them there, for that God is just and ordaineth that which is right. Then Azadbekht and his wife and son abode in
joyance and contentment, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and they died all; and extolled be the perfection of the [Ever-]Living
One, who dieth not, to whom be glory and whose mercy be upon us for ever and ever! Amen..There was once a man, a headman [of a village], by
name Abou Sabir, and he had much cattle and a fair wife, who had borne him two sons. They abode in a certain village and there used to come
thither a lion and devour Abou Sabir's cattle, so that the most part thereof was wasted and his wife said to him one day, 'This lion hath wasted the
most part of our cattle. Arise, mount thy horse and take thy men and do thine endeavour to kill him, so we may be at rest from him.' But Abou
Sabir said, 'Have patience, O woman, for the issue of patience is praised. This lion it is that transgresseth against us, and the transgressor, needs
must Allah destroy him. Indeed, it is our patience that shall slay him, and he that doth evil, needs must it revert upon him.' A little after, the king
went forth one day to hunt and falling in with the lion, he and his troops, gave chase to him and ceased not [to follow] after him till they slew him.
This came to Abou Sabir's knowledge and he said to his wife, 'Said I not to thee, O woman, that whoso doth evil, it shall revert upon him? Belike,
if I had sought to slay the lion myself, I had not availed against him, and this is the issue of patience.'.As for Zubeideh, she went in to the Khalif
and talked with him awhile; then she fell to kissing him between the eyes and on his hand and asked him that which she had promised Sitt el Milah,
saying, "O Commander of the Faithful, I doubt me her lord is not found in this world; but, if she go about in quest of him and find him not, her
hopes will be cut off and her mind will be set at rest and she will sport and laugh; for that, what while she abideth in hope, she will never cease
from her frowardness." And she gave not over cajoling him till he gave Sitt el Milah leave to go forth and make search for her lord a month's space
and ordered her an eunuch to attend her and bade the paymaster [of the household] give her all she needed, were it a thousand dirhems a day or
more. So the Lady Zubeideh arose and returning to her palace, sent for Sitt el Milah and acquainted her with that which had passed [between
herself and the Khalif]; whereupon she kissed her hand and thanked her and called down blessings on her..When they knew that there was left him
no estate that the king might covet, they feared lest he be brought to release him, by the incidence of the vizier's [good] counsel upon the king's
heart, and he return to his former case, so should their plots be marred and their ranks degraded, for that they knew that the king would have need
of that which he had known from that man nor would forget that wherewith he was familiar in him. Now it befell that a certain man of corrupt
purpose (78) found a way to the perversion of the truth and a means of glozing over falsehood and adorning it with a semblance of fair-seeming and
there proceeded from him that wherewith the hearts of the folk were occupied, and their minds were corrupted by his lying tales; for that he made
use of Indian subtleties and forged them into a proof for the denial of the Maker, the Creator, extolled be His might and exalted be He! Indeed, God
is exalted and magnified above the speech of the deniers. He avouched that it is the planets (79) that order the affairs of all creatures and he set
down twelve mansions to twelve signs [of the Zodiac] and made each sign thirty degrees, after the number of the days of the month, so that in
twelve mansions there are three hundred and threescore [degrees], after the number of the days of the year; and he wrought a scheme, wherein he
lied and was an infidel and denied [God]. Then he got possession of the king's mind and the enviers and haters aided him against the vizier and
insinuated themselves into his favour and corrupted his counsel against the vizier, so that he suffered of him that which he suffered and he banished
him and put him away..? ? ? ? ? f. The Unjust King and the Pilgrim Prince dcxii.When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier, and
when he presented himself, he required of him the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O august king, that.When the
king heard this story, he said in himself, "Verily, had I given ear to the sayings of my courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of those who
counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of] my vizier, I had repented to the utterest of repentance, but praised be God, who hath disposed me to
mansuetude and long-suffering and hath endowed me with patience!" Then he turned to the vizier and bade him return to his dwelling and
[dismissed] those who were present, as of wont..? ? ? ? ? After your loss, nor trace of me nor vestige would remain, Did not the hope of union some
whit my strength sustain..I marvelled at her words and said to her, "What wouldst thou have me do?" And she answered, "O Captain Muin, I would
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have thee give me a helping hand." Quoth I, "What have I to do with the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm?" And she said, "Know that I would
not have thee intrude upon the Cadi's daughter, but I would fain contrive for the attainment of my wishes.' This is my intent and my desire, and my
design will not be accomplished but by thine aid." Then said she, "I mean this night to go with a stout heart and hire me trinkets of price; then will I
go and sit in the street wherein is the house of Amin el Hukm; and when it is the season of the round and the folk are asleep, do thou pass, thou and
those who are with thee of the police, and thou wilt see me sitting and on me fine raiment and ornaments and wilt smell on me the odour of
perfumes; whereupon do thou question me of my case and I will say, 'I come from the Citadel and am of the daughters of the deputies (91) and I
came down [into the town,] to do an occasion; but the night overtook me at unawares and the Zuweyleh gate was shut against me and all the gates
and I knew not whither I should go this night Presently I saw this street and noting the goodliness of its ordinance and its cleanness, took shelter
therein against break of day.' When I say this to thee with all assurance (92) the chief of the watch will have no suspicion of me, but will say,
'Needs must we leave her with one who will take care of her till morning.' And do thou rejoin, 'It were most fitting that she pass the night with
Amin el Hukm and lie with his family and children till the morning.' Then do thou straightway knock at the Cadi's door, and thus shall I have
gained admission into his house, without inconvenience, and gotten my desire; and peace be on thee!" And I said to her, "By Allah, this is an easy
matter.".? ? ? ? ? Of spies, "How long, O scoffer, wilt mock at my despair, As 'twere God had created nought else whereat to jeer?".10. Women's
Craft cxcv-cc.When Sindbad the Sailor had made an end of his story, he bade his servant give the porter an hundred mithcals of gold and said to
him, "How now, my brother! Hast ever in the world heard of one whom such calamities have betided as have betided me and hath any suffered that
which I have suffered of afflictions or undergone that which I have undergone of hardships? Wherefore it behoveth that I have these pleasures in
requital of that which I have undergone of travail and humiliations." So the porter came forward and kissing the merchant's hands, said to him, "O
my lord, thou hast indeed suffered grievous perils and hast well deserved these bounteous favours [that God hath vouchsafed thee]. Abide, then, O
my lord, in thy delights and put away from thee [the remembrance of] thy troubles; and may God the Most High crown thine enjoyments with
perfection and accomplish thy days in pleasance until the hour of thine admission [to His mercy]!".? ? ? ? ? It is as the jasmine, when it I espy, As it
glitters and gleams midst its boughs, were a sky.As they abode thus on the fourth day, behold, a company of folk giving their beasts the rein and
crying aloud and saying, "Quick! Quick! Haste to our rescue, O King!" Therewithal the king's chamberlains and officers accosted them and said to
them, "What is behind you and what hath befallen you?" Quoth they, "Bring us before the king." [So they carried them to Ins ben Cais;] and when
they saw him, they said to him, "O king, except thou succour us, we are dead men; for that we are a folk of the Benou Sheiban, (67) who have
taken up our abode in the parts of Bassora, and Hudheifeh the Arab (68) hath come down on us with his horses and his men and hath slain our
horsemen and carried off our women and children; nor was one saved of the tribe but he who fled; wherefore we crave help [first] by God the Most
High, then by thy life.".One day, as I stood in my shop, there came up to me a woman and stopped before me; and she as she were the full moon
rising from among the stars, and the place was illumined by her light. When I saw her, I fixed my eyes on her and stared in her face; and she
bespoke me with soft speech. When I heard her words and the sweetness of her speech, I lusted after her; and when she saw that I lusted after her,
she did her occasion and promising me [to come again], went away, leaving my mind occupied with her and fire kindled in my heart. Then I abode,
perplexed and pondering my affair, whilst fire flamed in my heart, till the third day, when she came again and I scarce credited her coming. When I
saw her, I talked with her and cajoled her and courted her and strove to win her favour with speech and invited her [to my house]; but she
answered, saying, 'I will not go up into any one's house.' Quoth I, 'I will go with thee;' and she said, 'Arise and come with me.'.Officer's Story, The
Sixth, ii. 146..? ? ? ? ? Thy loss is the fairest of all my heart's woes; My case it hath altered and banished repose..? ? ? ? ? How long did the heart
for thy love that languished with longing endure A burden of passion, 'neath which e'en mountains might totter and fail!.Craft, Women's, ii.
287..?OF TRUST IN GOD..Officer's Story, The Thirteenth, ii. 181..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. The King's Son and the Ogress xv.? ? ? ? ? Yet with
perfidiousness (sure Fortune's self as thou Ne'er so perfidious was) my love thou didst requite.On the fourth day, all the troops and the people of the
realm assembled together to the [supposed] king and standing at his gate, craved leave to enter. Selma bade admit them; so they entered and paid
her the service of the kingship and gave her joy of her brother's safe return. She bade them do suit and service to Selim, and they consented and
paid him homage; after which they kept silence awhile, so they might hear what the king should command. Then said Selma, 'Harkye, all ye
soldiers and subjects, ye know that ye enforced me to [accept] the kingship and besought me thereof and I consented unto your wishes concerning
my investment [with the royal dignity]; and I did this [against my will]; for know that I am a woman and that I disguised myself and donned man's
apparel, so haply my case might be hidden, whenas I lost my brother. But now, behold, God hath reunited me with my brother, and it is no longer
lawful to me that I be king and bear rule over the people, and I a woman; for that there is no governance for women, whenas men are present.
Wherefore, if it like you, do ye set my brother on the throne of the kingdom, for this is he; and I will busy myself with the worship of God the Most
High and thanksgiving [to Him] for my reunion with my brother. Or, if it like you, take your kingship and invest therewith whom ye will.'.? ? ? ? ?
And whenas the dogs at a fountain have lapped, The lions to drink of the water forbear.".? ? ? ? ? How long will ye admonished be, without avail or
heed? The shepherd still his flocks forbids, and they obey his rede..17. The Merchant of Oman cccliv.8. Ghanim ben Eyoub the Slave of Love
xxxix.The prefect bade carry him to his lodging; but one of those in attendance upon him, by name El Muradi, said to him, "What wilt thou do?
This man is clad in rich clothes and on his finger is a ring of gold, the beazel whereof is a ruby of great price; so we will carry him away and slay
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him and take that which is upon him of raiment [and what not else] and bring it to thee; for that thou wilt not [often] see profit the like thereof,
more by token that this fellow is a stranger and there is none to enquire concerning him." Quoth the prefect, "This fellow is a thief and that which
he saith is leasing." And Noureddin said, "God forbid that I should be a thief!" But the prefect answered, "Thou liest." So they stripped him of his
clothes and taking the ring from his finger, beat him grievously, what while he cried out for succour, but none succoured him, and besought
protection, but none protected him. Then said he to them, "O folk, ye are quit of (12) that which ye have taken from me; but now restore me to my
lodging." But they answered, saying, "Leave this knavery, O cheat! Thine intent is to sue us for thy clothes on the morrow." "By Allah, the One, the
Eternal," exclaimed he, "I will not sue any for them!" But they said, "We can nowise do this." And the prefect bade them carry him to the Tigris
and there slay him and cast him into the river..When he felt the water, he struck out, and gave not over swimming till he landed upon an island,
where he abode five days, finding nothing which he might eat or drink; but, on the sixth day, when he despaired of himself, he caught sight of a
passing ship; so he made signals to the crew and they came and took him up and fared on with him to an inhabited country, where they set him
ashore, naked as he was. There he saw a man tilling; so he sought guidance of him and the husbandman said, 'Art thou a stranger?' 'Yes,' answered
the king and sat with him and they talked. The husbandman found him quickwitted and intelligent and said to him, 'If thou sawest a comrade of
mine, thou wouldst see him the like of what I see thee, for his case is even as thy case, and he is presently my friend.'.? ? ? ? ? My heart with
yearning is ever torn and tortured without cease, Nor can my lids lay hold on sleep, that Sees from them away.."There was once a man, a merchant,
who was fortunate in trade, and at one time his [every] dirhem profited [him] fifty. Presently, his luck turned against him and he knew it not; so he
said in himself, 'I have wealth galore, yet do I weary myself and go round about from country to country; I were better abide in my own country
and rest myself in my house from this travail and affliction and sell and buy at home.' Then he made two parts of his money, with one whereof he
bought wheat in summer, saying, 'When the winter cometh, I will sell it at a great profit.' But, when the winter came, wheat became at half the price
for which he had bought it, whereat he was sore concerned and left it till the next year. However, next year, the price fell yet lower and one of his
friends said to him, 'Thou hast no luck in this wheat; so do thou sell it at whatsoever price.' Quoth the merchant, 'This long while have I profited
and it is allowable that I lose this time. God is all- knowing! If it abide [with me] half a score years, I will not sell it save at a profit.'.125. The
Muslim Champion and the Christian Lady cccclxxiv.Thereupon there sallied forth to him Zuheir ben Hebib, and they wheeled about and feinted
awhile, then came to dose quarters and exchanged strokes. El Harith forewent his adversary in smiting and stretched him weltering in his gore;
whereupon Hudheifeh cried out to him, saying, "Gifted of God art thou, O Harith! Call another of them." So he cried out, saying, "Is there a
comer-forth [to battle?]" But they of Baghdad held back froni him; and when it appeared to El Harith that confusion was amongst them, he fell
upon them and overthrew the first of them upon their last and slew of them twelve men. Then the evening overtook him and the Baghdadis
addressed themselves to flight..So we abode there, daily expecting death, and whoso of us had with him a day's victual ate it in five days, and after
this he died; and whoso had with him a month's victual ate it in five months and died also. As for me, I had with me great plenty of victual; so I
buried it in a certain place and brought it out, [little by little,] and fed on it; and we ceased not to be thus, burying one the other, till all died but
myself and I abode alone, having buried the last of my companions, and but little victual remained to me. So I said in myself, 'Who will bury me in
this place?' And I dug me a grave and abode in expectation of death, for that I was in a state of exhaustion. Then, of the excess of my repentance, I
blamed and reproached myself for my much [love of] travel and said, 'How long wilt thou thus imperil thyself?' And I abode as I were a madman,
unable to rest; but, as I was thus melancholy and distracted, God the Most High inspired me with an idea, and it was that I looked at the river
aforesaid, as it entered in at the mouth of the cavern in the skirt of the mountain, and said in myself, 'Needs must this water have issue in some
place.'.110. The Haunted House in Baghdad ccccxxiv.Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of King, i. 150..Meanwhile, the people of the city rejoiced
and were glad and blessed the vizier's daughter, marvelling for that three days had passed and that the king had not put her to death and exulting in
that, [as they deemed,] he had turned [from his purpose] and would never again burden himself with blood-guiltiness against any of the maidens of
the city. Then, on the fourth night, she related to him a still more extraordinary story, and on the fifth night she told him anecdotes of kings and
viziers and notables. On this wise she ceased not [to do] with him [many] days and nights, what while the king still said in himself, 'When I have
heard the end of the story, I will put her to death,' and the people waxed ever in wonder and admiration. Moreover, the folk of the provinces and
cities heard of this thing, to wit, that the king had turned from his custom and from that which he had imposed upon himself and had renounced his
heresy, wherefore they rejoiced and the folk returned to the capital and took up their abode therein, after they had departed thence; yea, they were
constant in prayer to God the Most High that He would stablish the king in that his present case; and this," said Shehrzad, "is the end of that which
my friend related to me.".? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Ox and the Ass.137. Otbeh and Reyya dclxxx.The Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds (162) Haroun
er Reshid had a boon-companion of the number of his boon-companions, by name Ishac ben Ibrahim en Nedim el Mausili, (163) who was the most
accomplished of the folk of his time in the art of smiting upon the lute; and of the Commander of the Faithful's love for him, he assigned him a
palace of the choicest of his palaces, wherein he was wont to instruct slave-girls in the arts of lute-playing and singing. If any slave-girl became, by
his instruction, accomplished in the craft, he carried her before the Khalif, who bade her play upon the lute; and if she pleased him, he would order
her to the harem; else would he restore her to Ishac's palace..Aboulhusn abode with his wife in eating and drinking and all delight of life, till all that
was with them was spent, when he said to her, "Harkye, O Nuzhet el Fuad!" "At thy service," answered she, and he said, "I have it in mind to play a
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trick on the Khalif and thou shalt do the like with the Lady Zubeideh, and we will take of them, in a twinkling, two hundred dinars and two pieces
of silk." "As thou wilt," answered she; "but what thinkest thou to do?" And he said,"We will feign ourselves dead and this is the trick. I will die
before thee and lay myself out, and do thou spread over me a kerchief of silk and loose [the muslin of] my turban over me and tie my toes and lay
on my heart a knife, and a little salt. (35) Then let down thy hair and betake thyself to thy mistress Zubeideh, tearing thy dress and buffeting thy
face and crying out. She will say to thee, 'What aileth thee?' and do thou answer her, saying, 'May thy head outlive Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is
dead." She will mourn for me and weep and bid her treasuress give thee a hundred dinars and a piece of silk and will say to thee, 'Go lay him out
and carry him forth [to burial].' So do thou take of her the hundred dinars and the piece of silk and come back, and when thou returnest to me, I will
rise up and thou shalt lie down in my place, and I will go to the Khalif and say to him, 'May thy head outlive Nuzhet el Fuad!' and tear my dress
and pluck at my beard. He will mourn for thee and say to his treasurer, 'Give Aboulhusn a hundred dinars and a piece of silk.' Then he will say to
me, 'Go; lay her out and carry her forth;' and I will come back to thee.".73. The Woman's Trick against her Husband dclviii.There was once a sage
of the sages, who had three sons and sons' sons, and when they waxed many and their posterity multiplied, there befell dissension between them.
So he assembled them and said to them, 'Be ye one hand (219) against other than you and despise (220) not [one another,] lest the folk despise you,
and know that the like of you is as the rope which the man cut, when it was single; then he doubled [it] and availed not to cut it; on this wise is
division and union. And beware lest ye seek help of others against yourselves (221) or ye will fall into perdition, for by whosesoever means ye
attain your desire, (222) his word (223) will have precedence of (224) your word. Now I have wealth which I will bury in a certain place, so it may
be a store for you, against the time of your need.'.On this wise he continued to do for the space of a whole year, till, one day, as he sat on the bridge,
according to his custom, expecting who should come to him, so he might take him and pass the night with him, behold, [up came] the Khalif and
Mesrour, the swordsman of his vengeance, disguised [in merchants' habits] as of their wont. So he looked at them and rising up, for that he knew
them not, said to them, "What say ye? Will you go with me to my dwelling-place, so ye may eat what is ready and drink what is at hand, to wit,
bread baked in the platter (8) and meat cooked and wine clarified?" The Khalif refused this, but he conjured him and said to him, "God on thee, O
my lord, go with me, for thou art my guest this night, and disappoint not my expectation concerning thee!" And he ceased not to press him till he
consented to him; whereat Aboulhusn rejoiced and going on before him, gave not over talking with him till they came to his [house and he carried
the Khalif into the] saloon. Er Reshid entered and made his servant abide at the door; and as soon as he was seated, Aboulhusn brought him
somewhat to eat; so he ate, and Aboulhusn ate with him, so eating might be pleasant to him. Then he removed the tray and they washed their hands
and the Khalif sat down again; whereupon Aboulhusn set on the drinking vessels and seating himself by his side, fell to filling and giving him to
drink and entertaining him with discourse..When the banquet was ended and the folk had dispersed, the king said to El Abbas, "I would fain have
thee [abide] with me and I will buy thee a house, so haply we may requite thee the high services for which we are beholden to thee; for indeed thy
due is imperative [upon us] and thy worth is magnified in our eyes; and indeed we have fallen short of thy due in the matter of distance." (83)
When the prince heard the king's speech, he rose and sat down (84) and kissing the earth, returned thanks for his bounty and said, "I am the king's
servant, wheresoever I may be, and under his eye." Then he recounted to him the story of the merchant and the manner of the buying of the house,
and the king said, "Indeed, I would fain have had thee with me and in my neighbourhood.".Abbas (El) and the King's Daughter of Baghdad, iii.
53..? ? ? ? ? The camel-leader singing came with the belov'd; our wish Accomplished was and we were quit of all the railers' prate..Fourteenth
Officer's Story, The, ii. 183..So she gave him the lute and he forewent her, till he came to the house of easance, and behold, therein was a door and
a stairway. When Tuhfeh saw this, her reason fled; but Iblis cheered her with discourse. Then he descended the stair and she followed him to the
bottom thereof, where she found a passage and they fared on therein, till they came to a horse standing, Teady saddled and bridled and accoutred.
Quoth Iblis, '[Mount], in the name of God, O my lady Tuhfeh;' and he held the stirrup for her. So she mounted and the horse shook under her and
putting forth wings, flew up with her, whilst the old man flew by her side; whereat she was affrighted and clung to the pummel of the saddle; nor
was it but an hour ere they came to a fair green meadow, fresh-flowered as if the soil thereof were a goodly robe, embroidered with all manner
colours..Draper's Wife, The Old Woman and the, ii. 55..? ? ? ? ? b. The Controller's Story cxix.'Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, ii.
85..? ? ? ? ? O ye who have withered my heart and marred my hearing and my sight, Desire and transport for your sake wax on me night and
day..Then he raised his head to the Magian and said to him, 'Say thy say, thou also.' So the Magian said, 'This is my slave-girl, whom I bought with
my money from such a land and for so many dinars, and I made her my favourite (67) and loved her with an exceeding love and gave her charge
over my good; but she betrayed me in my substance and plotted with one of my servants to slay me, tempting him by promising him that she would
be his wife. When I knew this of her and was certified that she purposed treason against me, I awoke [from my heedlessness] and did with her that
which I did, of fear for myself from her craft and perfidy; for indeed she is a beguiler with her tongue and she hath taught these two youths this
pretence, by way of trickery and of her perfidy and malice: so be thou not deluded by her and by her talk.'.The Twenty-Seventh Night of the
Month.? ? ? ? ? I watch the stars for wake and pray that the belov'd May yet to me relent and bid my tears be dried..Then he went away, whilst the
fire was loosed in the heart of the druggist and he shut his shop and betaking himself to his house, knocked at the door. Quoth the singer, 'Let me
get into the chest, for he saw me not yesterday.' 'Nay,' answered she, 'wrap thyself up in the rug.' So he wrapped himself up in the rug and stood in a
corner of the room, whilst the druggist entered and went straight to the chest, but found it empty. Then he went round about the house and searched
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it from top to bottom, but found nothing and no one and abode between belief and disbelief, and said in himself, 'Belike, I suspect my wife of that
which is not in her.' So he was certified of her innocence and returned to his shop, whereupon out came the singer and they abode on their former
case, as of wont, till eventide, when she gave him one of her husband's shirts and he took it and going away, passed the night in his lodging..Then
they left him and dispersed and one of the sons fell to spying upon his father, so that he saw him hide the treasure without the city. When he had
made an end of burying it, he returned to his house; and when the morning morrowed, his son repaired to the place where he had seen his father
bury the treasure and dug and took it and went his way. When the [hour of the] old man's admission [to the mercy of God] drew nigh, he called his
sons to him and acquainted them with the place where he had hidden his riches. As soon as he was dead, they went and dug up the treasure and
found wealth galore, for that the money, which the first son had taken by stealth, was on the surface and he knew not that under it was other money.
So they took it and divided it and the first son took his share with the rest and laid it to that which he had taken aforetime, behind [the backs of] his
father and his brethren. Then he took to wife the daughter of his father's brother and was vouchsafed by her a male child, who was the goodliest of
the folk of his time..?THE FOURTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..When the Cadi heard this, his colour changed and he was troubled and waxed
exceeding wroth and was rike to burst for excess of rage. Then said he to the merchant, "God forbid that this should be! How shall it be permitted
that the daughter of the Cadi of the Muslims abide with a man of the dancers and vile of origin? By Allah, except thou divorce her forthright, I will
bid beat thee and cast thee into prison till thou die! Had I foreknown that thou wast of them, I had not suffered thee to approach me, but had spat in
thy face, for that thou art filthier (268) than a dog or a hog." Then he gave him a push and casting him down from his stead, commanded him to
divorce; but he said, "Be clement to me, O Effendi, for that God is clement, and hasten not. I will not divorce my wife, though thou give me the
kingdom of Irak.".? ? ? ? ? How many a bidder unto love, a secret-craving wight, How many a swain, complaining, saith of destiny malign,."And
indeed," continued Adi, "this ode on the Prophet (may God bless and keep him!) is well known and to comment it would be tedious." Quoth Omar,
"Who is at the door?" "Among them is Omar ibn [Abi] Rebya the Cureishite," (49) answered Adi, and the Khalif said, "May God show him no
favour neither quicken him! Was it not he who said ... ?" And he recited the following verses:.Meanwhile, the nurse awoke, that she might give the
child suck, and seeing the bed running with blood, cried out; whereupon the sleepers and the king awoke and making for the place, found the child
with his throat cut and the cradle running over with blood and his father slain and dead in his sleeping chamber. So they examined the child and
found life in him and his windpipe whole and sewed up the place of the wound. Then the king sought his son Belehwan, but found him not and saw
that he had fled; whereby he knew that it was he who had done this deed, and this was grievous to the king and to the people of his realm and to the
lady Shah Katoun. So the king laid out his son Melik Shah and buried him and made him a mighty funeral and they mourned passing sore; after
which he addressed himself to the rearing of the infant.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? How many an one, with loss of wealth, hath turned mine enemy!.81. The
Foolish Schoolmaster dclxvi.Journeyman and the Girl, The, ii. 17..Like a sun at the end of a cane in a hill of sand, iii. 190..Conclusion.? ? ? ? ?
Indeed, your long estrangement hath caused my bowels yearn. Would God I were a servant in waiting at your door!.Sharper, The Idiot and the, i.
298..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother cli.Mariyeh, El Abbas and, iii. 53..When the evening came and the king sat in his
privy chamber, he summoned the vizier and required of him the story of the thief and the woman. Quoth the vizier, "Know, O king, that.135.
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